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CENTRAL OFFICE 

Disclaimer: Amputees & Family Support Group Queensland Inc (Amputees Queensland) does not provide specific medical 
advice or endorse any specific treatment, technology, company or device.  Consumers are advised to consult with their 
healthcare professionals.  

    Logan Central Community Centre 
    9-11 Jacaranda Avenue,  Logan Central  Qld   4114 
   PO Box 31,  Kingston Qld 4114 
 
   Monday to Friday 9.00 am to 2.30 pm 
 
   T:  07 3290 4293   |   W:  www.afsg.org.au 
   E:   admin@afsg.org.au   or   lynda@afsg.org.au 

 

We would like to thank InHouse Print & Design for the printing of our  quarterly newsletter.  Please 
contact them for all your printing requirements. 

facebook.com/AmputeesQLD 

  @AFSG_QLD 

  amputees_queensland 
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The Amputees and Families Support Group Qld Inc is partially funded by Queensland Health. 

  
  

  

 

FROM THE OFFICE 

Welcome to the Autumn Edition of A Step Ahead!! 
 

We hope that everybody had a lovely christmas relaxing and 
spending time with their family and friends. 
 
We are now back in the office and looking forward to the  year 
ahead.  

Every year we make New Years Resolutions that we don’t stick too or are not really 
achievable and after 2020 it is hard to make longer term decisions after the 
uncertainty of last year.   
 
This year is great opportunity to embrace new beginnings, set your goals or intentions 
and create some happy and healthy routines.  Start small and embrace the new year.  
We definitely are with a year filled with events and information sessions. 
 
In December 2020 we applied for a Tender with Brisbane South PHN to be part of a 
Healthy Ageing Hub pilot program which will run for 6 months, we have been 
successful with this and look forward to sharing more information with our members. 
 
We will be holding Healthy Living Workshops throughout this year which will 
encompass healthy eating, cooking for one, limited mobility exercises, falls prevention 
and more.  Each month we hold an Open House morning tea and each alternate 
month we will cover a topic of interest for our members to help live a happy and 
healthier lifestyle.  The event flyers will be in the A Step Ahead so that you are kept up 
to date with what is happening this year. 
 
We have been working on our new website and are looking forward to launching this 
in the coming months. 
 
Congratulations to our member and peer support volunteer Chris Rice on his Local 
Legend Award received from Jim Chalmers MP.   You can read Chris’s story on page 
10.  If you would like to share your story please contact me. 
 
This year we are proud to celebrate 35 years of operation in Queensland.  We 
recognise the hardwork and diligence of our founding members and the work of 
previous Committees.  We look forward to celebrating our 35th birthday in October 
and sharing some of our history. 
 
 
 
Lynda Foulis | State Coordinator 
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PEER SUPPORT VOLUNTEERS 

          

       

                 

  
 

 

ACACIA RIDGE 
Mary Woods 
0407 623 762 

BIRKDALE 
Allan Churchward 
0407 580 403 

BRAY PARK 
Kevin & Ann Holding 
0415 558 974 

CAIRNS 
Bernie Wolland 
07 4098 5607 

CARINA    
Phil Taylor   
07 3398 8722 

GYMPIE    
Anne Barron 
07 5481 1361 

GOLD COAST 
Tracey Prosser 
5528 8190 

GREENSLOPES 
Sid Dyson 
0435 898 043 

HERVEY BAY 
Paul Gaudron 
0428 115 021 

INALA 
Joe Watts 
0411 427 752 

KINGAROY 
Wayne Stenning 
07 4162 3126 

LOGAN VILLAGE 
Kevin McIntosh 
07 5546 3843 

LOGAN 
Darren Wyer 
0434 036 869 

MACKAY 
Marcia Andersen 
07 4942 2334 

SUNSHINE COAST 
Debbie Murr 
0416 042 735 

TANAH MERAH 
Gina Bird 
0414 915 540 

TOOWOOMBA  
Annie Cathcart 
0401 556 215 

YOUTH GROUP 
Josh Jones 
0499 773 788 

MARSDEN 
Chris Rice 
0410 331 599 
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March  
 

 
3rd Open House morning 
 tea (Champion Health) 
 
17th Pallichat 
 
24th Bingo 

 

April  
 

 
2-5th   Easter Closure    
7th Open House morning 
 tea 
26th    ANZAC Day 
28th Bingo 

 

May 
 

 
3rd Labour Day  
 
5th      Mother’s Day Lunch 
 
26th Bingo 

 

June 
 

 
2nd Open House morning 
 tea 
 
23rd Bingo 

 

September 
 

 
1st Open House morning 
 tea  
 
22nd Bingo 

 

July 
 

 
7th Open House morning 
 tea 
 
22nd Christmas in July 
 
28th Bingo 

 

August 
 

 
4th Open House morning 
 tea (guest speaker) 
 
25th Bingo 
 
28th AGM 

 

October 
 

 
4-11th Amputee Awareness 
 Week 
6th Open House morning 
 tea 
10th 35th Anniversary Lunch 
27th Bingo 

 

November 
 

 
3rd Open House morning 
 tea 
 
24th Bingo 

Please contact the office with any queries.   All events and functions can change without notice 
so please ensure that you contact the office or check our Facebook page for updates. 
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Every Dollar Counts...What is Available! 

    

Community Flyer 
 
TransitCare is an innovative not-for-profit organisation dedicated to assisting clients to remain active 
in the community and live independently in their own homes. TransitCare connect people to the 
community through their Community Flyer Transport Service and achieve this through the provision of 
shared pre-booked transport and social support programs for people with disabilities; and older 
members of our community.  TransitCare service areas are within Brisbane; Logan and Townsville and 
surrounds.  
 
To contact TransitCare phone: 1300 153 636 or email: intake@transitcare.com.au. 
 
Council Cabs 
 
A number of Councils in Queensland offer a council cab service.  Council cab services generally offer 
shared taxis to and from nearby shopping centres for around $1.50-3.00 each way.  
 
Some of the councils offering a council cabs service include: 
 
• Brisbane City Council 
• Gold Coast City Council 
• Ipswich City Council 
• Logan City Council 
• Noosa Shire Council 
• Sunshine Coast Council 
 
If you are not sure whether your area provides a Council Cab then please contact your local Council or 
call the office and speak to Lynda who is happy to help find the information for you. 

Every magazine we will include information on concessions that are available for you to access further if they are 
required.  https://www.qld.gov.au/housing/buying-owning-home/maintenance-modifications/maintenance-assistance 

Seniors Enquiry Line 

 
Seniors Enquiry Line is a statewide information and referral service.  Queensland Seniors, their family, 
friends and carers can talk to a real person to access information on a wide range of topics of interest 
to seniors including: 

 
The Seniors Enquiry Line links seniors with community information across Queensland.   

Telephone:  1300 135 500 

• Home help 
• Concessions 
• Financial information 
• Legal information 
 

• Social and leisure activities 
• Health 
• Technology 
• Transport 

• Housing options information 
• Scams 
• Consumer issues 
• Housing info 
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Life After Amputation 
by Chris Rice 

We sat down with Local Legend award winner Chris Rice 
who is happy to share and inspire with his amputation 
journey. 
 
Chris’s journey started in March 2020 when an artery 
collapsed in seven places, this caused an infection in 
two toes as well as the ball of his foot.  Due to the 
infection Chris received a right below knee amputation 
on 11 April at the PA Hospital. 
 
After losing his leg it was difficult being away from 
his family because it was during the COVID-19 
lockdown and the kids couldn’t come to visit.  He 
didn’t get to see his kids for over a month, it was a 
truly difficult time for everybody. 
 
Chris was feeling down and the nurses contacted the Amputees & Families Support 
Group Qld Inc for peer support.  Chris received a peer support visit from Darren Wyer.  
Chris said that Darren really helped him and let him know that life was not as bad as he 
thought!  Speaking to Darren helped Chris set goals, the main goal being to walk again.  
Chris said that peer support helped alot and it made a big difference to him both 
mentally and physically, speaking to somebody who had been through the same 
situation as him helped turn everything around. 
 
The physiotherapists at Bunya were amazing and helped so much, they pushed me 
and got me going every day.  They also gave me a knee scooter to use which I felt 
helped me transition to my interim prosthesis.  

  
Within two days of receiving my prosthesis I was 
carrying my walking stick and within 5 days I was 
home. 
  
I knew I wanted to walk again, it was my goal and 
after being able to walk back on my leg after 3 or 4 
months it was overwhelming.  It felt like a great 
accomplishment after everything that I had been 
through. 
 
My family and the support that they gave me was 
everything, I could not have gotten through without 
them. 
 
Today I am registered with the NDIS and about to 
receive my definitive prosthetic, I am walking, active 
and waiting to go back to work! 
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The Beginning 
by Peter Burgess 

 
 
It was October 1986, I was 28 years of age.  I had an accident that caused the loss of  
both of my hands, broke one leg and sustained facial injuries while working in heavy 
construction at the Brisbane International Airport.   
 
I was hospitalised at Royal Brisbane Hospital 
for 6 weeks, during that time I saw my 
family, my wife, 2 primary school aged 
children and one still in nappies, come and 
go with much frustration, disappointment 
and upset.  My family were having trouble 
coming to grips with my loss of limbs, the 
uncertainty of our future and what it would 
bring.   
 
Suddenly dad couldn't bring home the 
bacon or be the active sportsman and father 
that I used to be! 
 
I was being cared for medically in the RBH, 
no one could be more  helpful, all the 
medical staff bent over backwards to assist me.  I can remember having conferences 
around my bed in the ward, with all the doctors each patting themselves on the back 
for their part in my rebuild, however nothing was offered to the family in regard to 
adjustment and support. 
 
My first wife Gail felt at a loss, totally alone and unable to communicate with anyone.  
There was nobody to offer her any assistance, guidance or help as a family member of 
a fresh amputee, as all was concentrated on me.   
 
Gail had no idea what home assistance was available, we didn't know who to ask, even 
the social workers were at a loss to be of assistance.  I saw a social worker 6 weeks 
later, the day I left.  It was then that we realised that there had to be something out 
there, better than what we were experiencing.   

Celebrating 35 years 
 

1986 - 2021 

This year we celebrate our 35th birthday in October with a look down memory lane at 
one of our founding members Peter Burgess. 
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The Beginning 
cont 

 
Once home I was required to do occupational therapy for months, they organised 
private transport for me daily initially to and from hospital for rehab, as my leg was still 
in plaster and I had no hands to help me get around. 
 
Friends and neighbours John and Pam Marshall (not amputees) chipped in to help at 
home and did whatever they could to assist Gail and myself to help the family do the 
jobs that I used to do.  Conversations ensued around BBQ’S with the odd quiet one and 
the idea of a support group was formed.  Our main concern was that all the efforts were 
concentrated on me, but the family were pushed to the side and felt isolated and 
neglected.  They were hurting, confused and forgotten in the drama that was MY 
accident. 
 
Next door to us was an ambulance driver, 
he was involved in these early 
discussions and offering his perspective 
that we knew nothing of.  Gail was 
instrumental in searching out what was 
available at the time and found out that 
it was very limited.  Also once I got 
home, according to the specialists, I was 
fixed, finished with, done.  Little did I 
know that my battle had just begun. 
 
While I was in hospital surrounded by 
other sick people. I felt okay, given the 
circumstances, I felt lucky to still be alive and breathing.  Once I got home and reentered 
the real world, reality hit and I realised how vulnerable and dependant I was on family, 
friends and other people.  Something had to be done! 
 
Gail placed an ad in a local paper calling for expressions of interest by other amputees 
and their families to come together to meet and greet, to share ideas and to help 
support each other.   

 
The first meeting was at home, Bill and Pat 
McDonald, Alan and Joy Churchward, Johnny and 
Pam Marshall,  Duncan and Rhonda Brabon, Jeff 
Todd (Artificial  Limb manufacturers), Pam and I as 
well as a few others that attended that first 
meeting/get together. 
 
Amputee, Hennrietta Lowerse became the initial 
newsletter editor of the Amputees & Families 
Support group and she did a wonderful job, we  
had many a convivial social evening at her place.  I 
can’t remember  who they were, apologies if you 
are reading this story, that was 35 years ago.  I 
think there may have been an OT there too. 
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 The Beginning 
cont 

 
We continued having social meetings once a month at different homes of amputees, the 
beach, Victoria Point etc for BBQ’s, picnics and support.  Everyone involved was happy to 
be there to talk things through and as everyone else had missing legs, I couldn't grasp 
their situation exactly as I was missing hands.  I was the only arm amputee at that  time.  
Regardless of that, it was good to be involved as it was much needed social contact and 
I’m sure everyone else felt the same because if they weren't happy the wouldn't have 
been a part of it.   The social side of events is what kept the group small but strong, as 
there was a vast variety of  ages and backgrounds.   
 
In 1988 I was awarded the 
Logan City Disability 
Achievement Award for 
initiating and starting up the 
Amputees & Families 
Support Group in Brisbane.  I 
am stoked that this humble 
beginning has grown to 
become part of a Nationwide 
voice for those families who 
need help.  What we set out 
to do back in 1986 has been 
an overwhelming success due 
to the involvement of all of 
you. Congratulations to you 
all, this is just the story of 
how it began, the first chapter if you will. 
 
As the group grew stronger, with more people, I decided to take a back seat and get on 
with my life and let new blood bring their ideas and strengths to the group. 
 
I wanted to get away from city life, so I had to 
leave the group behind but still stayed a 
member.  I moved to Bundaberg free of the 
city shackles. 
 
Nowadays I spend my time gardening 
organically, travelling occasionally, fishing 
whenever I can, enjoying as much sunshine as 
possible, bee keeping, kayaking, tractor 
driving, hobby farming, still tinkering in the 
shed almost daily, sharing good food ideas 
with others around campfires, and leading a 
healthy, organic, stress free life.  I have had a 
remarkable journey through this, my second 
chance at life.  I appreciate every day, 
regardless of what comes and I sincerely hope 
that all of you who read this are doing the 
same! 
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Becoming a Carer 
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This Article was taken from “Information for People Living with Amputation” by Queensland Health.  If you would like a copy of this book 
please contact the Amputees & Families Support Group Queensland Inc on 07 3290 4293 or via email admin@afsg.org.au and we will 
arrange for a copy to be sent to you. 
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Incontinence 
 
Bladder and Bowel 
 
A healthy bladder and bowel is important for your 
overall health.  Common problems like incontinence 
can affect men and women of all ages.  Find out about 
bladder and bowel health, what to do if you have a 
problem, and what we’re doing to help improve 
bladder and bowel health in Australia. 
 
For any queries or concerns in relation to incontinence 
contact: 
 
National Continence Helpline:  1800 330 066 
 
If you are always looking for a toilet or worry about whether there will be a toilet at 
your destination download the National Public Toilet App or visit 
www.toiletmap.gov.au. 
 
 
Continence Aids Payment Scheme (CAPS) 
 
The Continence Aids Payment Scheme (CAPS) provides a payment to help with some 
of the costs of your continence products. 
 
What is CAPS? 
 
CAPS is an Australian Government program. It provides a payment to eligible people, 
to help with some of the costs of buying continence products. 
 
Why is CAPS important? 
 
CAPS is important because more than 4.8 million Australians have a bladder or bowel 
problem. CAPS help you reduce the costs of buying continence products from a 
supplier of your choice. 
 
Who is eligible? 
 
You need to meet all the eligibility requirements to get CAPS. The basic requirements 
are that you: 
 
• have permanent and severe incontinence 
• have an eligible neurological condition or eligible other condition that is the cause 

of your permanent and severe incontinence 
• be 5 years or older 
• be an Australian citizen 
 
The CAPS team is part of Services Australia and operates from 8.30am to 5pm (AEST) 
Monday to Friday.  Telephone 1800 239 309 with any queries. 

https://www.servicesaustralia.gov.au/individuals/services/medicare/continence-aids-payment-scheme/who-can-get-it
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/publications/caps-eligible-neurological-conditions
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/publications/caps-eligible-other-conditions
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